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LET’S PREPARE  
TO ENJOY SOME 
FESTIVE FUN

As the Christmas  
and New Year holiday  
season approaches  
Newport City Council 
is reminding residents 
of changes to some 
vital services over 
the festive period.

Waste and recycling collections  
will be a day later than normal 
and the Information Station 
in Queensway and the Civic 
Centre will both be closed on 
Christmas Eve, Monday 24 
December, reopening as normal 
on Thursday 27 December.

If  you want to check collection dates 
for your area please log on to the 
council website and check out the 
link to waste and recycling days at 
www.newport.gov.uk/recycling

As the countdown begins the council 
is preparing to lend support to 
forthcoming events over the festive 
period and is funding the annual 
Christmas lights for the city, pledging 
£30,000 for this year�s displays.

The switch-on event, organised 
by Newport Now Business 
Improvement District (BID)  
in partnership with Friars Walk, 

Kingsway, Newport City Radio 
and the council, takes place 
on Saturday 17 November 
from noon until 5.30pm

The free event will include live 
music and surprise guests on 
stage which will be located at 
the junction of  Charles Street 
and Commercial Street.

A road closure on High Street 
will be in place from 5pm on 
Friday 16 November to midnight 
on Saturday 17 November and 
on Commercial Street from 6am 
through to 9pm on the Saturday.

A �reworks display, provided 
by Friars Walk, is due to take 
place around 5.30pm when 
the public will get a great view 
from John Frost Square.

An unusual month long  
Christmas event is being staged  
by Newport Now BID who are 
looking for 24 local businesses 
to take part in a �Living Advent 
Calendar� to provide live 
entertainment every evening from 
December 1 to December 24.

Performances can range from 
songs, carols, music, poetry, 

book excerpts, creative arts, 
notes from local history or 
folklore, sketches and dance, 
all with a Christmas theme.

Each participating business  
will have their own event  
to run and, in true advent  
calendar style, the details  
of  the performance will not 
be revealed until the day.

Businesses interested in taking  
part should contact BID manager  
Kevin Ward on 07824 472543  
or kevin@kevinwardmedia.com 
www.newport.gov.uk/christmas

A formal application for 
the transferral of parking 
enforcement powers to 
Newport City Council 
has been made to the 
Welsh Government.

It follows con�rmation of  Gwent 
Police�s intention to withdraw 
from parking enforcement and 
the council�s decision in January 
to apply for civil enforcement 
powers within the city.

With the legislative process 
likely to take up to six months, 
combined with the creation 
of  the new service within the 
council, it is anticipated that the 
council will begin civil parking 
enforcement on 1 July 2019.

Councillor Roger Jeavons,  
the council�s cabinet member  
for streetscene, said:   
� With the police withdrawing  
from enforcement,  
and continuing dissatisfaction 
being expressed by residents 
and businesses across the city 
regarding the rising levels of  
illegal parking, the introduction 
of  civil parking enforcement is 
widely welcomed across the city.

� Under these new powers,  
the council will deploy 12 
enforcement o�cers to work 
across the city with authority 
to issue penalty charge notices 
for parking contraventions.�

For more information see page 4
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